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September newsletter article 

To start, I want to recognize the Lions and clubs that have stepped up 
early in the year moving us forward in service and membership.  Hats off 
to Zone 6 with membership in these first two months – 7 new Lions !  
Zones 1, 2, and 4 have also brought in new members this year.  Lets share 
our enthusiasm for community service and build fellowship.  We’ll see 
which zones can have new members to introduce by their zone meeting! 

Kudos to all the club secretaries that are already putting information into 
MyLion !  Despite COVID, one-third of clubs have service activities and 
fundraisers in MyLion.  For those clubs that have not met yet, I look 
forward to seeing the reports as you get back started.  For those clubs that 
have made donations or been out in small groups to do yard clean-up, 
parades, send cards or collect glasses – don’t forget to report these in 
MyLion, even if it was back in July.  Our goal is to get every club to report 
at least 3 projects, donations or fundraisers.   

Next, I’m encouraging all of our clubs to get involved in our two district 
events.  On September 13, Fostoria will be hosting our STEPS Walk for 
pediatric cancer.  10 am at the reservoirs at the west end of West Tiffin 
Street.  The $25 donation per walker will be used for local families 
affected by childhood cancer and in donations to our local hospitals.  
Together we make a big difference for a lot of families ! 

So – you and your club can make a donation to STEPS and report it as a 
donation.  To make it a service activity, encourage your club members, 
family and friends to get out and walk.  If you can’t join us in Fostoria, 
walk at a local park, or around the square in town or around a 
neighborhood.  We are making a photo collage of all of our walkers.  So… 
we will send you a red bandana.  I really want to see all of our Lions family 
in their bandanas supporting the cause.  The directions are :  

1. Take a picture of you and your walking crew with the bandana.   
2. Email it to kep121@msn.com  
3. OR post it on your Facebook page and type in the phrase 

#weserveOH2 #childhoodcancerOH2.   

This #phrase will make a social media collection of our efforts to raise 
funds and awareness for this cause – visible to everyone who searches 
« we serve » or « childhood cancer ».  And that is service through support. 

 

“Think Globally, 

Act Locally” 
 

http://www.ohiolionsoh2.org/
mailto:kep121@msn.com
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Lastly, mark your calendars for 
October 4-10.  This is Lions’ 
Service Week – Fall Into Service.  
During this week, get your club 
members out and serving.  It can 
be an favorite signature project, 
a series of projects or a new 
project that your club creates to 
get members and community 
involved.  Our goal is 2,000 
hours (or more !).  Lions, 
Lionesses, LEOs, friends and 
family can all get out and show 
the meaning of WE SERVE 
during this week.  Each club has 
been sent a commitment form.  
Club presidents or secretaries 
should complete the form and 
send it to Lion Ann Miller 
babba4ajm@gmail.com.  This 
pledge helps us gauge and report 
engagement around the state.  
Take this month and plan your 
projects and recruit.   

I look forward to seeing your 
clubs at the upcoming zone 
meetings. 

Governor Kerry Parker 
 

Governors Visitation 

Schedule 
Galion           Tues. 1 Sept 
Fostoria           Thurs. 3 Sept 
Zone 1           Wed. 9 Sept 
Zone 2           Thu 10 Sept 
District STEPS Walk     Sun Sept 13 
Zone 6                          Mon. 14 Sept 

Zone 7                          Tues. 15 Sept   

Z one 5                          Mon 21 Sept 
Loudonville          Tues. 22 Sept 
Zone 3                          Thur. 24Sept 
Zone 4                          Mon. 28 Sept 
Savannah                     Thur. 1 Oct
    
 
 
 
 
 
First Vice Governor Kevin Reidy 

Where There’s a Need, There’s a 
Lion! As we usher in Fall in North 
Central and North Coast Ohio, 
Lions continue to serve their 
communities.  I encourage you all 
to explore opportunities and 
assistance in your city, town or 
village.  

A reminder that now is the time to 
“Just Ask” and invite members to 
join in your club’s fun and 
events/projects!  Again, LCI has 
waived the $35.00 new member 
service fee from now until 
December 31.  Introduce your 
neighbors, business associates, 
congregants, and colleagues to 
what Lions are all about and our 
service organization’s impact upon 
lives! 

A couple of reminders: Sunday, 
September 13 at 10 am is the OH2 
STEPS Walk/Run at Fostoria City 
Park! Be sure to sport your red 
bandanas and support for 
Childhood Cancer with a donation 
and/or participation in this 
important event!  Thanks to the 
Fostoria Lions and ZC Mona 
DiCesare for coordinating this 
year’s event. 

Fall into Service Week is 
scheduled during the Week of 
October 4 though October 10.  
Clubs throughout the State of 
Ohio are participating, and it 
would be AWESOME for all clubs 
in OH2 to engage and commit to a 
Service Project during this week! 
Club Secretaries are being asked 
to enter service hours into My 
Lion for all members’ participating 
in your club’s project!  It may be 
as simple as raking leaves in a 
neighborhood, conducting a 
collection for the local food pantry 
or exchanging screened windows 
for storm windows at a senior 
citizens’ home.  Whatever service 
project your clubs undertake, do 
so with enthusiasm and LIONS 

PRIDE!  The Global Leadership 
Team and Global Service Team 
Chairs are collaborating, and a 
commitment letter is to be signed 
and returned to GLT Lion Ann 
Miller this month to Fall into 
Service.  

Continued health, safety and 
service to you all this month in our 
mission To Serve. 

 
 

Visitation Schedule 
September 

   
3 Nevada Lions 
7 Butler Lions 
 8 Crestline Lions 
9 Upper Sandusky 
10 Ashland Noon 
10 Amherst Lions 
13  STEPS Walk 
15  Zone 7 Advisory  
24 Colonel Crawford 
25-27 USA-Canada Forum 
28 Sycamore Lions 
  
 
 
 
 
Good Morning OH2 Lions 

     August has seen a lot of action 
by us.  You have been doing 
service projects and fundraisers, 
many different as in the past.  
Keep up the good work! 
    Perhaps you have heard the 
news that Ohio Lions have a Fall 
Into Service Week October 4-10.  
You create the Service Project or 
keep one that you have, best 
suited to your community, be sure 
to complete the letter of 
commitment, perform the service 
and most importantly-report it to 
LCI.   
       Another piece of news is the 
cancellation of the State 
celebration of 100 years of Lions in 
Ohio.  This was to be held 

   1st VDG Kevin 

   2nd VDG Cindy 
 

mailto:babba4ajm@gmail.com
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September 5 in Columbus because 
of the cancellation of the State 
Convention.   
     I look forward to the club and 
Zone Meetings coming up, 
whether in person or Zoom.  With 
that being said, my September / 
early October schedule is: 
Yours in Lionism, 

2nd VDG Cindy Beat 

Visitation Schedule 
                SEPTEMBER                        
Bascom                     Tue, Sept 1 
LaGrange                   Tue, Sept 8  

Zone 1 meeting        Wed, Sept 9 
Zone 2 meeting        Thu, Sept 10 
Zone 6 meeting        Mon. Sept 14 
Milan Edison       Tues. Sept 15 
Zone 4 meeting       Mon. Sept 21 
North Ridgeville      Tue. Sept 22 
Huron                       Wed. Sept 23 
Zone 3 Meeting      Thur. Sept 24 
Tiffin                          Mon. Sept 28 

October 
Amherst       Thur. Oct 1 
North Fairfield         Mon Oct 5 
Lindsey                      Mon. Oct 12 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

District Poinsettia Sale 

Again this year District 13 OH-2 will be having a poinsettia sale to raise funds for district projects and to provide a club 
fundraiser if clubs so choose. We have been successful in past years, and look forward to success again this year even 
under interesting circumstances. Clubs have their customer lists from prior sales and new contacts could be made 
through social media, phone calls, etc. Christmas IS coming and what would this holiday be without our poinsettias?   
 Colors and pricing will be shared as soon as we have information from the greenhouse. Dust off your customer 
lists from last year and make some initial contacts with supporting businesses, churches, and neighbors. Complete 
information and order forms also will be put on the district website. 

 

Walk Away From Depression 

Diabetes doubles your risk for depression, but you may be able to take steps – literally – to fight those odds, even if 

you have genes that make you more susceptible to depression.  At the beginning of a study, 7,968 adults (the 

average age was 60) described their daily activities, including exercise.  Less than 10 percent had diabetes, and 

none had been treated for depression for at least a year.  They also had their genes analyzed. Two years later, 

participants with certain genes were more likely to have been diagnosed with depression – with one significant 

exception.  Those with depression-linked genes who got 35 minutes of daily exercise had no such elevated odds.  

More good news: Both low-intensity and high-intensity exercise appear to offer protection from depression.  Try 

yoga, stretching, aerobic workouts such as dancing, or the exercise machines at your local gym. 

(Source: Depression & Anxiety, November 5, 2019; Diabetes Forecast,) 
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This is an easy way to help fund OH-2 projects and to promote our clubs as we reach out to the public. 

Lion Ann Miller                                                                                                        

 OH 2Poinsettia Sale Chair 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Officer Training Recognition 

 

It is a tradition for incoming club officers to receive pins and certificates for attending the OH2 Leadership 

School every May. This year a problem has arisen because attendance was at zoom meetings and detailed 

attendance information is not available. 

We are making one more request. The GLT is asking every club president to confirm who from their club 

attended which meetings. This information should be sent by email, phone call, or mailing to OH2 GLT 

Coordinator Ann Miller. Remember that pins are only given to the actual 2020-2021 members holding the 

offices of President, Secretary, Treasurer and Membership Chair. Pins and certificates will then be handed out 

at the first zone advisory meeting in September, or as soon as possible, based upon submitted information. 

There are no patches or rockers available this year. 

 

Lion Ann Miller 

OH2 GLT Coordinator 

1514 Twp Rd 1173, Ashland OH 44805 

babba4ajm@gmail.com 

419-651-6470 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 PDG Charles R. Newland, MD13 GMT Chair 
12900 Barger Rd., Leesburg, Ohio 45135 

E: cnjnewland@yahoo.com C: (937) 763-7505 
 

District Newsletter for September 2020      

“Want to grow” 

Most people don’t want to gain weight they want to be lose a pound or two! Me TOO! But I’m writing about growing 
Lionism! Some might think membership-- but membership is only about numbers. I want you to think not just in 
quantity but also in quality. Most every club I have visited, tells me they want more members but don’t look at 
themselves, their existing members. The vital ingredient for true satisfying long-term success may very well be how 
satisfied is your existing members with your club.  What is your club gatherings (meetings) like -> is it a party, happy 
members, informational, personal satisfaction, do you like being part of the gathering? Are the personal needs of your 
members being satisfied?   

Before you look outside your club for new members, take time to look inside your club. Are your members feeling 
satisfied with the Why, What, and How you do what you do? Do your members have ideas and desires to change? Most 
people want to feel needed, appreciated, and a contributor of the club.  

WHY does your club exist today? Maybe you want to take time to brainstorm with your members about the purpose of 
you club, its activities, and what the community needs that your club can provide. The following exhibit has been 
extracted from “Full Steam Ahead” about building a vision; page 176: “Vision is a lot more than putting a plaque on the 
wall. A real vision is lived, not framed. The following diagram depicts the ‘double click.’” 

 PURPOSE �  PICTURE  �  VALUES 
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*Your reason for existence  *Focus on the end result  *Answer “how” 
*Answers “why”   *A picture you can see, not vague *Guide your daily behaviors 
*Significant, noble   *Is proactive, not reactive  * Need to be consistently acted on  
       
PROCESS:  

How It’s Created:     How It’s Communicated  How It’s Lived  

*Involvement   *Keep talking about it, share   *Set goals aligned with the vision 
*Honest assessment of    information on progress *Take Action 
 current reality   *Interpret events in light of the *Stay focused on vision, reset goals 
*Creative tension    vision   *Create supporting structures 
    *Once understood, can create a 
     rallying call 
If you want to know more about unleashing the power of vision in you work and your life and get focused, get energized, 
get great results. Read the book “Full Steam Ahead!” by Ken Blanchard and Jesse Lyn Stoner, 2011 or contact your 
District GMT, they should have LCI Materials on Satisfaction, or PDG Charles R. Newland, 12900 Barger Rd., Leesburg, 
Ohio 45135; E-mail: cnjnewland@yahoo.com; Cell: (937) 763-7595. 

Lead with Vision, Finish Strong 

Lion Charlie. 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

 
 

Fall Into Service with Lions 
 

Ohio Lions Fall into Service week is October 4-10. Your commitment letter says “our club will do something” 

but does not ask what. Let’s get those letters in soon so you can make plans to show the world that the Lions of 

Ohio truly do live up to our motto “We Serve.” The sky is the limit – be as creative or as traditional as your club 

desires. Do it alone or in cooperation with other Lions Clubs or organizations. Club letters of commitment 

should be sent to OH2 GLT Coordinator Lion Ann Miller as soon as possible. Let’s show everyone that OH2 is 

using this week to “Think globally and act Locally!” 

 

Submitted by Lion Ann Miller 

OH2 GLT Coordinator 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Inspiring VISION in our Communities 
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Ashland Noon Lions 
 
The Ashland Noon club 
continues its summer recess 
while having monthly board 
meetings via Zoom. 
     We are wrapping up our 
summer service project painting 
fire hydrants in town, and the 
committee is planning upcoming 
projects. After polling members, 
it was decided to postpone the 
club's centennial celebration 
until meeting conditions return 
to normal when it can be a true 
celebration. However, we feel 
confident we can resume our 
regular meetings as scheduled 
on September 10th with 
compliance to safe meeting 
protocols set up by Ashland 
University. The first meeting will 
feature officer installation, new 
member induction, and the 
awards presentation postponed 
in May. Details on our new 
centennial date and our rose sale 
in November will be released 
soon. 
 
Ashland Evening Lions 
 
Ashland Evening Lions met on 
August 6 with Gov. Kerry 
Parker as our special guest. 
She 
shared her goals and dreams 
for the year and encouraged 
our club to reach out in the 
community. 
     Recycling and eyeglass 
collections alive and well. Our 
food trailer has been repaired 
thanks to Lion Bob Carver.  
     Our annual club picnic is 
August 30 and the Plymouth 
Lions will again be our guests 

for the “bring your own 
basket” event. The Kroc 
Center will remain closed at 
least until October 1 so club 
will be meeting at the FLAC 
building at 107 East Main 
Street in 
    Ashland on September 3. 
We plan to participate in the 
Fall into Service activities in 
October. 
Submitted by IPP Lion Ann 
Miller 

 

Bascom 
   The Bascom Lions had a 
meeting August 18th at 
Hopewell Loudon School with 
12 members present. Dallas 
informed us that all of the gun 
raffle tickets are in the hands of 
the members and everyone 
needs to sell their ticket that 
still has them. So, if you see a 
Bascom Lion, ask for a gun 
raffle ticket. 
     We had enough board 
members present for a meeting 
and some business was taken 
care of including donations to 
sending cookies overseas to 
service men and women. We 
also donated money to the 
Hopewell Loudon School for 
the new softball building next 
to the softball field. 

2nd VDG Cindy beat will be our 
guest at our next meeting on 

September 1st at Hopewell Loudon 
School. 

 
 
 
 

Bellevue Lions 
 
The Bellevue Lions were looking 
for a new opportunity to 
"SERVE" and after talking to Amy 
Palsa the Bellevue Rec. Dept. 
Director,  she advised we could 
help by digging weeds around 
the playground area.  Picture are 
Erica Caranfa left(president) and 
Melissa Campbell(1st. VP) with 
an evening of digging weeds.  
Help was also provided by Dave 
Greene,  Jack Williamson, Lance 
Rectanus, Jim Pickering.  This is a 
work in progress so we will be 
back another evening. 
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Butler Lions 
 

 
 

Butler lions President Alicia 
Weikle  Doing an eye check 
during the Butler preschool 
registration. This is the first 
project we have been able to do 
since they have gotten their new 
members. Due to the 
coronavirus. 

 
Clyde Lions 

 
Clyde Lions met August 3 with 
Region Zone Chairman Jim 
Pickering and 2nd V. Gov. Cindy 
Beat present.  
     Members decided not to hold 
the District Golf Scramble 
scheduled for August 16.  
     With many Lions concerned 
about the Covidvirus attendance 
seemed to be a concern. The 65"  
TV Raffle tickets continued to be 
available and a winning ticket 
was drawn on August 16. The 
club recently purchased 2 Visual 
Readers to be donated to the 
Clyde Library. 
     Due to Labor Day held on 
regular meeting date the next 
meeting will be held on 
September 14 in the Community 
Room of the City Building 

 

Hayesville Lions 
 
 The Hayesville Lions Club had 
their annual family picnic August 
20 at the pavilion at Hayesville 
United Methodist Church.  Bob 
Brown 
gave a report on the audit and 
Mike Kelly gave his report on the 
budget. 
    Kenny Schuck presented a 
Governor's Council  award  to 
Pres. Dean 
Whitcomb. 
    Our club will have the Fall 
Sausage Sale and you can order 
from any 
member or call Jim Tugend at 
419-908-3337.  Bulk will be 
$3.00 a lb. 
and Stuffed will be $3.50 a lb. 
    September 3 is the Board 
meeting at Pres. Dean 
Whitcomb's home. 
The dinner meeting will be 
September 17 at the JVS. 
    Lion Davy McClure collapsed at 
work and was sent to Columbus to 
the hospital and is in a coma.  It 
was thought that he had a heart 
attack or a stroke.  Shirley Slater 
 

Loudonville Lions 
 
Loudonville Lions held an 
additional Drive Thru Chicken 
BBQ on August 1st, selling out 
within 90 minutes!  What great 
community support!   
  We also received a $2000 
donation from Lions Tom and 
Jeannie Stake and Stake's IGA to 
help continue our service to the 
community.   
    Our annual Golf Scramble is set 
for September 20th.   
   The Board was able to meet in 
person by maintaining social 
distancing and decided to add an 
additional Chicken BBQ October 
3rd since the     Loudonville Fair 
has been cancelled.  This event 
will also include a food drive for 
Helping Hand as our Fall Into 
Service project. 

   The board also decided to sell 
Poinsettias from Richardson's 
Greenhouse during the month of 
November.               
 
   Our first regular meeting will 
be September 22, with DG Kerry  
Parker as guest speaker.  She will 
also install this year's officers.  
We Serve! 
 

Marblehead Lions 
 
    Our club met on August 22 to 
hold the drawing for the 
28th Annual Marblehead 
Peninsula Lions Perch Festival 
Raffle. While our festival was 
cancelled because of Covid-19, 
that did not dampen the energy 
of our club members and the 
community.   “We appreciate 
what the community has done. 
Our merchants stayed with us 
and our donors stayed with us,” 
acknowledged President Tod 
Kelly. We are pleased that our 
club raised over $4,000 that will 
be given back to individuals and 
organizations in need! “We’ll 
survive and get through this with 
the grace of God and our 
community,” Kelly said. 
Raffle prizes ranged from the 
grand prize of $2,020 which was 
donated by 20 peninsula 
businesses to a 90-second 
Bassett’s Market shopping spree, 
gift certificates, a 2021 Bay Point 
Beach pass and more. 
In addition, our club continues to 
support the Danbury Local 
Schools Food Service Operation. 

 
Norwalk Lions 

 
 Melvin Jones Award Recipients 
for 2020 
On August 25th at our meeting at 

Lion’s Park, two Melvin Jones 

awards were presented. The 

Melvin Jones Fellowship (MJF) 

is the backbone of our 

foundation. Presented to those 
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who donate $1,000 to LCIF or to 

people for whom a donation was 

made by others, it’s a tremendous 

contribution to humanity and to 

the legacy of our founder, Melvin  

Jones. (Source: Lions International 

Website)This year’s recipients  

were Lion Paul Penny and Lion 

Dennis Henkle. Congratulations 

Gentlemen! 

District Governor Kerry Parker 

was present to give the awards. 

Below are a few pictures from 

the ceremony. 

 

 

 

 
 

Old Fort Lions 
 

Dream Vacation Raffle Tickets 
in support of PM Gillmor 

Community Park 
        Tickets $30 each or 4 for 
$100.  Drawing September 

12.  1st $5,000 travel voucher, 
2nd $750, 3rd $250 
Contact Derek or Heather 
Hunker for your ticket(s).  Need 
not be present to win.  618-6899 
or 618-5528 
 

Ontario Lions 
 
     Our first Yard/Craft Sale was a 
success!  Donations and the food 
trailer brought in close to 
$1300.  A vendor survey is being  
prepared to list suggestions for 
future events. 
      District Governor Lion Kerry 
Parker was on hand for a new 
member induction at our August 
4th meeting.  Thanks Lion 
Kerry!  Welcome Lion Paul 
Gleisinger! 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Perrysville Lions News 
  

The Perrysville Lions hosted 
Governor Kerry Parker at their 
August 9, 2020 meeting.  We had 
100% perfect attendance for the 
Governor’s visit. 
    PGD Dana presented a check to 
the treasurer from recycling 
aluminum cans. 
  The club voted to send donations 
to the Loudonville-Perrysville Band 
Boosters and Ashland County Life 
Saver Project. 
    We are planning a pin for our 
70th Charter Night celebration 
May, 2021. 
    The club said good bye to Mike 
and Casey Rush.  Mike is being 
deployed for a year to Washington 
State and Casey will be returning 
to Akron University for his second 
year. 
    Governor Kerry spoke of her 
goals for the year, “Fall into 
Service Week” in October, and 
Steps Walk and the wearing of the 
red bandanas. 
     We served our second all carry-
out Swiss steak luncheons for the 
year and sold out. Our next 
Luncheon will be September 13, 
2020 from 11 to 1.  Carry-out only. 
 

Plymouth 
 

    Plymouth Lions continue to hold 
meetings, observing social 
distancing guidelines. DG Kerry 
Parker made a Club visitation and 
spoke to members about "Think 
Globally, Act Locally" and about 
service week which is October 4-
10. 
    Members approved a $250 
donation to the Steps Walk for 
Pediatric Cancer. We have also 
ordered Liberty Day pamphlets for 
our 8th graders who will be 
participating in this project. 

 
Polk Lions 

 
    The Polk Lions Club Board of 
Directors held a special meeting 



9 
 

on August 4th with some members 
attending in person and others 
virtually, to discuss COVID-19 
modifications for the upcoming 
Lion year.  We decided rather than  
meeting twice a month (2nd and 4th 
Tuesdays) we will meet only the 
second Tuesday, at least through  
 
December.  We will continue to 
meet in person at the Polk United 
Methodist Church.  The United 
Methodist Women will continue  
to serve our dinners, but for the 
time being they will serve boxed 
lunch-type meals instead of 
traditional hot meals. 
    Our fall signature project 
(driving parking lot shuttle at the 
Ashland County Fair in 
September), will likely be canceled 
this year due to Governor 
DeWine’s orders regarding fairs.  
    This past spring, our club 
purchased a 4 foot x 8 foot 
Corroplast sign with the message 
“DNT  TXT N DRV” for the 
Mapleton School Campus.  Club 
members will be installing that 
sign as part of the Lions “Fall Into 
Service” initiative. 
 

Port Clinton Lions 
 
    The Port Clinton Lions Club 
installed a new slate of officers for 
the 2020-2021 year, and during 
July hosted a visit by 2nd Vice DG 
Cindy Beat.  
     The mayor of Port Clinton 
joined us for our August 20th 
meeting and presented his vision 
for the city.  
     Upcoming events include a 
Chicken BBQ planned for the 
Labor Day weekend, and a club 
putt-putt golf outing during 
September.  
     Plans are being developed for 
our annual vision screening 
project and to support a local food 
bank during the Lion’s Fall into 
Service Week. 

     We are saddened by the loss of 
long time Lion member, past 
Council Chair and PDG Horst 
Herzog. The Port Clinton Lions 
Club facilitated a memorial service  
attended by many local, district 
and state Lions. 

 
Savannah Lions 

 
     Savannah Lions conducted a 
vision screening of 34 
kindergarten students for the  
Crestview Local Schools on August 
19 and August 20.  Using the Plus 
Optix vision screen reader, four 
Savannah Lions participated in this 
years’ vision screening. The 
Crestview Local Schools and the 
Savannah Lions have partnered for 
the fourth consecutive year in 
assisting school nurses with vision 
screening.  The project culminated 
in 26 service hours for the club.  
     Savannah Lions will be 
resuming Pancake Breakfasts 
beginning with the October 3, 
2020 breakfast. The club is 
providing a carry out service only 
and the proceeds will benefit the 
Savannah Community.  Club 
members will be selecting projects 
from which proceeds will be 
committed.   
     In 2019-2020, the Savannah 
Lions supported the following 
projects through its benefit 
pancake breakfasts:  Savannah 
Volunteer Fire Company, 
Savannah Youth Baseball/Softball, 
Lions State and District Charities, 
Childhood Cancer and Savannah 
Lions Scholarships.   
     See next Month’s OH2 
Newsletter to learn more on 
Savannah Lions’ breakfasts and 
projects being served. 

 
Tiffin Lions  

 
     Eighteen Tiffin Lions met 
August 24 with masks and 

precautions.  A new order of 
brooms arrived in time for last 
week’s Farmers Market sales. New 
corn poppers will be in Tiffin 
before October.   
     Sight Committee chair, Al 
Karcher, picked up a donated Atlas  
710 Telesensory magnification 
system, a 2013 system.  The  
committee has nine machines 
loaned and three available.  
     The club was informed of the 
District awards the club earned for 
the 2019-2020 Lion year. 
    All members who wish to 
participate in the September 10 
Zone 2 Advisory meeting should 
contact PDG President Lion Steve 
Cochie or Secretary Connie Cole 
by September 7 for Zoom meeting 
details.  With several interested 
members we may Zoom as a 
group! Next meeting is September 
21 at 7:00 p.m.  
 

Vermillion Lions 
 

     At the beginning of the month 
Dan Dean, chairman, collected 
$100 from our members  which 
was given to the Vermilion Food 
Pantry. 
     On Saturday, August 22, we 
held our first time Drive Thru at 
The Nest and sold the Nest gyros 
and the Lions homemade french 
fries. There also was a 50/50 raffle 
and the winner received $800.  23 
Lions participated in the Drive 
Thru..  In 5 hours 550 pounds of 
potatoes were used to make our 
french fries and 600 gyros were all 
sold.  This event went very well. 
     We are still selling 12-14 ounce 
strip steaks for $10 each.  These 
were from our canceled annual 
Reverse Raffle. 
    The annual Woollybear Festival 
has been canceled here in 
Vermilion this year due to the 
corona virus. 
     Have a nice Autumn Season!  
Stay Safe! 
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 Lion  Glenn R. Baker,, age 79 years, of Lindsey, OH, passed away August 28, 2020. Herman-Karlovetz 

Funeral Home & Cremation Services, Fremont, OH. As published in The Blade 
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Six Tips for Organizing a Peace Poster Contest 

During COVID-19 

Kristopher Kempski August 10, 2020 

 
For more than 30 years, Lions around the world have sponsored the Lions International Peace Poster Contest in schools 
and organized youth groups in their communities. This year, as we move forward with the 2020-21 competition, “Peace 
Through Service,” we face a new challenge of hosting the contest safely during the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic. 
 Lions have been serving and connecting safely through social distancing, Zoom meetings, social media and more, 
and we encourage you to continue being safe as you sponsor the Peace Poster Contest. 
Consider the following tips: 
 Email or call your school or youth group leaders to check in, confirm their participation in this year’s contest and 
offer your support. 
 Encourage schools conducting e-learning to participate by providing contest rules and instructions online. 
Students can then complete their posters at home and drop them off to the designated school contact. 
 Provide your name, email address and phone number to the participating school or youth group contact, and 
make plans to collect the posters from them for the local judging. 
Follow local guidelines for gathering and practicing social distancing when holding your contest judging (at the club, 
district and multiple district levels). 
 Consider holding your contest judging online. Photograph the entries and post them without the student’s 
names (remember it is a blind judging) in an online photo gallery such as Flickr, Google Photos, etc.  Share the link with 
your judges and include a score sheet to email back to you. 
 Recognize local winners by sharing their poster images with your local news media and by posting them on 
social media (Facebook, Instagram, Twitter, etc.) with #PeacePoster. 
How are you adapting and innovating the way you hold your contest? We would love to hear from you. Please post your 
photos and stories on social media using the hashtag #PeacePoster or email peaceposter@lionsclubs.org. 
 Get started and purchase your Peace Poster Kit online before the October 1 deadline. 
Additionally, visit our website to learn about the Peace Essay Contest and to download the Peace Essay Contest Rules 
and Entry Form. 
Thank you for continuing to foster peace and international understanding and supporting the youth in your community! 

 
Kristopher Kempski is the senior motion media specialist for Lions Clubs International. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/youth/peace-poster
mailto:peaceposter@lionsclubs.org
https://lionsclubsinternational.myshopify.com/collections/kits/products/ppk1
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/youth/peace-essay
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_vpnlPNd61975.jpg.pdf?v=1
https://cdn2.webdamdb.com/md_vpnlPNd61975.jpg.pdf?v=1
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